WICKHAM MARKET PARISH COUNCIL

       MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY

   17th NOVEMBER 2014 AT 7:30PM IN WICKHAM MARKET VILLAGE HALL, COMMITTEE ROOM
Present:
Cllr Dick Jenkinson (Chairman)

Cllr Alan Biddle





Cllr Robin Cooke


Cllr Nigel Meadows 



Cllr Brian Nobbs


Cllr Val Pizzey




Cllr John Ridd



Cllr Patrick Roper






Cllr Michael Roseveare


Cllr Edna Salmon



Cllr Bryan Wright

        Welcome by the Chairman        

 In attendance: Joanne Jones – Parish Clerk.  District Councillor Byran Hall and County Cllr Michael Bond.

 There were 5 members of the public present.
1. Open Public Session
      A member of the public stated he would like to register an interest in receiving details of any 


      future planning applications received for the old Co-op site.  The Chairman provided an update regarding 
this matter.

        To receive a report from County Councillor Michael Bond 
 County Cllr Bond reported on education in Suffolk and confirmed that SCC have agreed to intervene if

 any schools within the County were failing to meet the required standards.  He confirmed he had

 recently written to the Chief Executive regarding the persistent flooding in Dallinghoo Road asking for

 immediate action to be taken.  County Cllr Bond reported Suffolk County Highways had confirmed the

 drains had been cleared but stated that he felt drainage of water was the cause of the problem and would

 now be asking for a new soak-away to be installed in order to prevent this problem from reoccurring.

 The Chairman thanked County Cllr Bond for his report.
 To receive a report from District Cllr Bryan Hall
 District Cllr Hall had submitted a written report.  (A copy was circulated to all Councillors and a full

 copy is attached to the minutes).

 District Cllr Hall reported on the Homelessness Partnership Bulletin Newsletter.  He advised the

 proposed improvement to car park charges within the Parish was proving to be a slow progress with

 SCDC and stated he had been advised that it will be well into Spring 2015 before any improvements

 could be carried out.  The Chairman thanked District Cllr Hall for his report.
        To receive a report from Suffolk Constabulary
        A report was given by John Hoe.  John Hoe reported there had been 18 crimes since the last

Parish Council meeting to which he provided details.  He confirmed Police Direct had now been replaced by Police Connect.  John Hoe advised the next SNT Priority Setting Meeting would be held on 

Wednesday 14th January 2015.  The Chairman urged Councillors to attend this meeting and it was agreed the Clerk would write to Suffolk Constabulary to highlight concerns regarding Parking/Speeding on the High St and Anti-Social Behaviour in Wickham Market.  Action: Clerk to write to Suffolk Constabulary and Councillors to attend meeting.
The Chairman formally opened the meeting at 8:00pm

2.
To receive Apologies for Absence
Apologies were received from Cllr Hawes. 
3.
To receive Councillors Declarations of Interest
There were none. 

       3.1. To Consider any Dispensations
There were none.
4.    To Approve the draft minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday 15th September
       2014
The draft minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday 15th September 2014 had been circulated to all Councillors prior to the meeting and subject to a minor amendment were Proposed for Approval by Cllr Roseveare, Seconded by Cllr Biddle.  All in Favour.  The minutes were duly signed by the Chairman as a true record of the meeting.
5.    Matters arising from the previous minutes which do not appear elsewhere on the agenda
       5.1 – Emergency Plan – To receive an update from the Chairman
The Chairman reported he had now written the first draft to which he circulated a copy to Cllrs Biddle, Nobbs and Meadows.

        5.2 – Power on the Hill – To receive an update from the Chairman
        The Chairman reported Emma MacFarlane, SCDC had now spoken to UKPN and once the actual site

        had been confirmed to them this would be installed

        5.3 – To provide an update regarding the meeting held with WM Football Club
        The Chairman confirmed a meeting had recently been held between the Parish Council, Village Hall

        Management Committee and Wickham Market Football Club and as a result of this meeting the

        Football Club leases had now been amended to which he gave details and confirmed the Football Club

        now have 12 months notice and this would be looked at again in 2016.

        5.4 – The George Inn Public House – To receive an update
        The Chairman reported the George Inn Public House had recently been sold at Public Auction to a

        London based Businessman.  He confirmed the Planning Committee were now looking forward to

        receiving a planning application for this site.
        5.5 - SCDC Sports & Leisure Strategy Consultation – To receive an update
        The Chairman reported three large documents had been received from SCDC to which the Parish

        Council had submitted comments to which he provided details.

6.    Parish Council Matters
       6.1 – Recommendation from the Environment & Leisure Committee for the Parish Council to

       Approve by Resolution they will engage the in services of Mr Steven Walker to carry out the

       necessary works to improve the bus shelter (as per the details circulated to all Councillors)
       Approval for the work to be carried out by Mr Steven Walker was Proposed by Cllr Ridd, Seconded by

       Cllr Roper. All in Favour.  Action: Jo Jones to write to Mr Steven Walker and confirm the colour

       agreed for the shelter was Wild Olive. 
       6.2 -  Wickham Market Family Carers Awards Ceremony
       The Chairman confirmed this event would be held on Friday 12th December 2014 at Ufford Park Hotel

       between 1:30 – 4:00pm.  District Cllr Bryan Hall and the Chairman gave details regarding the event and

       urged Councillors to attend.

7.    Parish Clerks Report
       7.1 – Parish Council Vacancy 
       The Clerk reported SCDC had confirmed the vacancy caused by the resignation of Graham Jones could

       be filled by Co-option.  It was agreed a Co-option would be held at the January 2015 meeting.  Action:

       Clerk to advertise Co-option.
8.    Finance and Legal Matters
       8.1 - Bi-monthly accounts – September/October 2014

       These had been circulated to all Councillors prior to the meeting.  Approval was Proposed by 

       Cllr Cooke, Seconded by Cllr Wright.  All in Favour.

       8.2 - To carry out a review and adopt the updated Standing Orders and Financial Regulations
       These documents had both been circulated to all Councillors prior to the meeting.  The Clerk provided

       details and Approval for the updated Standing Orders and Financial Regulations was Unanimously

       Approved by the Council.

      8.3 - To consider a replacement representative for the Finance & General Purpose Committee due

      to the recent resignation of Graham Jones 
      There were no Councillors willing to stand for the Finance & General Purpose Committee at this time.
      8.4 - To consider a replacement representative for the Planning Committee due to the recent

      resignation of Graham Jones 

      It was agreed that a replacement representative for the Planning Committee was not needed at this time.

      8.5 – Clerks Salary Review 

      The Chairman gave details regarding the NALC Spinal Column Point Salary Scales.  Approval for the

      Clerk to rise to SCP 22 was Proposed by Cllr Roper, Seconded by Cllr Cooke.  All in Favour.
9.    Parish Plan and Town Team – To receive an update on recent meetings held
       Parish Plan – The Clerk reported a public drop-in session had been held on Monday 27th October 2014.

       She provided details regarding the event and confirmed a Steering Group meeting was due to be held on

       Tuesday 18th November 2014 in order for the outcome of the public drop-in session to be discussed.
       Town Team - The Chairman had circulated a report prior to the meeting and confirmed the Monthly

       Markets will be continued and stated the next two markets were planned for 19th November and 17th

           December 2014 (Xmas Market).

       The Chairman circulated a copy of the the new Wickham Market leaflet as produced by the WMP to all

       Councillors.  He confirmed it was hoped a larger copy of the map contained within the leaflet would be

       displayed on the Market Hill.  On behalf of the Parish Council the Chairman thanked Jaquie Errington

       and Paula Scanlan for all their hard work in producing the leaflet.

10.  Planning Matters (see separate appendix)
       The Chairman provided details regarding decisions made by SCDC and reported on the outcome of the

       Planning Committee meeting held prior to this meeting.

       10.1 – Local Plan Site Specific Allocations – To receive an update from the Chairman 
       The Chairman confirmed a Working Group was to be formed by SCDC to assist them in forming the

       final version of the Local Plan.  He confirmed he had volunteered to be a member of this group and his

       application had been accepted and he was due to attend the first meeting of the Working Group on

       Monday 8th December 2014.
11.  Allotment Matters 
      11.1 – Annual Rent Collection 
       The Clerk confirmed the rents had now been collected and reminder letters would be sent to all those

       who had not paid by the end of November 2014.

12.  Cemetery Matters

       The Chairman closed the meeting to allow Linda Merriam and Anne Westover to comment.  Anne

       Westover confirmed as a result of the recent meeting held with Suffolk Coastal Services it had been

       agreed two more cuts were due to be carried out and the lime trees were due to be pollarded during

       November 2014.  The Chairman thanked Anne Westover for her comments and reconvened the

       meeting.

13.  Environmental Matters/Car Parks/Highways/Sports & Leisure
       Cllr Wright confirmed he had received a quotation from Ralph Calver to carry out repairs to the left hand

       side of the pump.  He advised the cost of these repairs would be £110.00 and all the materials had now

       been ordered.  
      13.1 – Wickham Market Village Hall – To receive an update from the Restoration Committee     

       Cllr Biddle confirmed public meetings were due to be held on Friday 21st and Saturday 22nd November

       2014 in order to display the Village Hall Management Committee's first initial proposals for the rebuild

       of the Village Hall.  He confirmed after these meetings a report would be compiled in order to bring

       back the findings to the Parish Council at an Extraordinary Meeting to be held around February 2015.

14.  Correspondence
       14.1 – To consider correspondence received from WMVH Management Committee regarding

       SCDC S.106 Play space funds
       A copy of this correspondence had been circulated to all Councillors prior to the meeting.  The

       Chairman gave details regarding this correspondence and stated as there was quite a substantial amount

       of funding within the SCDC s.106 Play Space Pot that he felt some of this money should be allocated to

       carrying out the necessary repairs/replacement equipment to the Village Hall Play Area.  There were No

       Objections for the VHMC to move forward and bring the relevant costings back to the Parish Council

       for Approval.  There was brief discussion regarding the Simons Cross Play Area and it was felt that if

       the Parish Council were to take on the responsibility for this play area then SCDC should ensure this

       area was upgraded in the first instance.

       14.2 – To consider correspondence received from a local resident regarding dog waste in the King

       Edward Ave area
       A copy of this correspondence had been circulated to all Councillors prior to the meeting.  There was a

       brief discussion and concerns were raised regarding the distance from the proposed dog bin from the

       highway.  It was agreed the Clerk would write to Suffolk Coastal Services in order to ask permission for

       a dog waste bin to be sited within this area.  Action: Clerk to write to Suffolk Coastal Services.
      14.3  - To consider an e-mail received regarding Lehman House     
       The Chairman confirmed an e-mail had been received from a local resident regarding the closure of

       Lehman House to which he gave details and confirmed a copy of this correspondence would be

       published in a future edition of the Parish Newsletter.  The Chairman also stated that WMP had recently

       applied for a grant to look into the feasibility of WMP running Lehman House in another suitable way.  
15.  Open Public Session
       The Chairman closed the meeting to allow members of the public to comment.  A member of the public

       raised concerns regarding SCDC's Local Plan SHLAA document and made enquiries regarding the

       proposed consultation period.  She stated she felt that members of the public should be well informed of

       the consultation and suggested a link should be made available on the Parish Council's website giving

       access to all available documents relating to this matter.  The Chairman thanked the member of the

       public for her comments and reconvened the meeting.  It was agreed links to the SHLAA document

       would be made available on the Parish Council website.  Action: Jo Jones.
The Chairman thanked Councillors and members of the public for their attendance and formally closed the meeting at 9:23pm

***************************************
The next meeting of Wickham Market Parish Council will be held on 

Monday 19th January 2014 at 7:30pm in Wickham Market Village Hall, Committee Room

Signed:………………………………………… 


Dated:…………………………
PLANNING APPENDIX 
9.1 Applications considered since the last meeting:-
Planning Ref: DC/14/2702/TCA
Location: The Crooked House, 173 High St, Wickham Market

Proposal: To fell 1 no. Goat Willow too large for space and to reduce 2 no. Cypress

Conifers by 30%.
There were No Objections to this application, however the Committee felt insufficient information was sent with the application.  This application has been Granted by SCDC.
Planning Ref: DC/14/2415/FUL
Location: Former Workshop between 70a and 72, High St, Wickham Market

Proposal: Change of use from workshop/store to two-bed dwelling.

The Planning Committee Objected to this application on the following grounds:-

Loss of employment premises within a Conservation Area close to the centre of the village.  No decision has been made by SCDC, to date.
Planning Ref: DC/14/2672/FUL
Location: 6 Gospel Hall Close, High St, Wickham Market
Proposal: Erection of a single-storey extension, new porch and dormer with internal

alterations.
There were No Objections to this application.  This application has been Granted by SCDC with 2 Conditions.
Planning Ref: DC/14/2863/FUL
Address: 28 Barhams Way, Wickham Market

Proposal: Single storey extension together with internal alterations
The Planning Committee had No Objections to this application, subject to a condition if Granted that the materials should be in keeping with those of the existing property.  This application has been Granted by SCDC with 2 Conditions.
Planning Ref: DC/14/2745/FUL
Address: 5 Gospel Hall Close, Wickham Market 

Proposal: Erection of new single storey rear extension to existing dwelling

The Planning Committee made the following comments:- It was felt that a Tree Survey should have also been included as concerns were raised regarding the impact the trees would have on amenities space.  Concerns were raised that the proposal would significantly reduce the size of the garden.  If permission was granted the existing dwelling would increase by 40%.  This application has been Granted by SCDC with 2 Conditions.
Planning Ref: DC/14/2866/TP
Address: 14 Churchill Crescent, Wickham Market

Proposal: To fell 1 no Pine to benefit adjacent Beech trees

The Planning Committee could not comment on this application as there were no supporting documents enclosed.  This application has been Granted by SCDC.
Planning Ref: DC/14/3085/FUL
Address: 36 High St, Wickham Market

Proposal: Erection of a surround to an ATM

The Planning Committee had No Objections to this application.  No decision has been made by SCDC, to date.
9.2 Update on existing applications since the last meeting:–
Planning Ref: DC/14/2394/FUL
Location: 17 Churchill Crescent, Wickham Market

Proposal: Proposed extensions to bungalow, and car port addition to garage.

The Planning Committee had No Objections to this application but stated the materials used for the car port should be in keeping with the roof of the existing garage.  This application has been Granted by SCDC with 3 Conditions.
Update on existing applications since the last meeting cont:–

Planning Ref: DC/14/2474/LBC
Location: Crooked House, 173 High St, Wickham Market

Proposal: Replace rotten door to side of house, Replace rotten door to rear of house, Replace 3 no. rotten windows to side of house.
The Planning Committee had No Objections to this application.  Listed Building Consent was Granted by SCDC with 2 Conditions.
Planning Ref: DC/14/1082/FUL
Location: 77b High St, Wickham Market

Proposal: Change of use from existing use from Financial and professional services (A2) to dwelling house (C3a)

The Planning Committee Objected to this application on grounds of loss of commercial premises on Market Hill.  The village have been trying to promote 
business on the Hill and this is going against what these organisations are trying to achieve.  This application was Refused by SCDC.
Planning Ref: C/10/3239 - Change of use of buildings and land and moving a section of fence at the Former RAF Bentwaters, Bentwaters Park
The Planning Committee had No Objections to this application, in principle, but highlighted to SCDC this project should ensure safeguards are put in place to 
monitor any additional traffic this may cause at the lower end of the High St.   No decision has been made by SCDC, to date.
Planning Ref: DC/13/2115/OUT
Location: 43 Dallinghoo Rd, Wickham Market

Proposal: Outline planning application including full details of access and layout for the erection of 8. No dwellings and the construction of a new vehicular access.

The Planning Committee had No Objections to this outline application in principle but wished to make the following recommendations/observations:-
- It was recommended that if Approved there should be significant space provided for the

re-planting of trees to screen the landscape as this site on the edge of the village is now very exposed.  This application has been Granted by SCDC with 14 Conditions.
Planning Ref: DC/14/1590/Listed Building Consent
Location: 48 High St, Wickham Market
Proposal: Proposed conversion of part of retail unit to 2 no. maisonettes (To include retention of part of retail unit), associated access drive, gardens and parking.

The Planning Committee Objected to this application.  No decision has been made by SCDC, to date.
Application No: DC/14/0197/DRC
Location: Land South of Featherbroom Gardens, High St, Wickham Market

Proposal: Details as required by Conditions 3, 4, 7, 9, 11, 12, 13 and 14 of planning permission C12/2123 – To consider submitting further comments.
The Planning Committee made the following comments:-
It was recommended Hopkins Homes should ensure that a maintenance plan for the suds is put in place.

The Planning Committee requested a copy of the maintenance plan for the whole site less the private dwellings.

The Committee recommended more native trees should be planted on the grass verge close to the High St.  No decision has been made by SCDC, to date.
Planning Ref: DC/14/1585/FUL
Location: 48 High St, Wickham Market

Proposal: Proposed conversion of part of retail unit to 2 no. maisonettes (To include retention of part of retail unit), associated access drive, gardens and parking.
The Planning Committee Objected to this application on the following grounds:-
Loss of Retail Space as it was felt the proposed retail unit was too small.
As this property lies within the Conservation Area and in accordance with policy rules the Committee felt SCDC were obliged to Preserve the Use of the Building.

There were concerns regarding the access to the proposed maisonettes as the Committee stated visibility was already poor.

It was also felt there was not a demand for additional housing as this is being met elsewhere within the village.
Concerns were also raised regarding the lack of advertising regarding the sale of this property.  It was agreed the Clerk would make enquiries to Ben Woolnough, SCDC regarding this matter.  No decision has been made by SCDC, to date.
Planning Ref: DC/14/0197 (Discharge of Conditions)
Address: Land South of Featherbroom Gardens, High St, Wickham Market

Proposal: Details as required by Conditions 3, 4, 7, 9, 11, 12, 13 and 14 of Planning Permission C12/2123.
The Planning Committee raised several concerns to SCDC regarding this application.  No decision has been made by SCDC, to date.
Planning Ref: C10/3239 - Former RAF Bentwaters, Bentwaters Park, Rendlesham (Original Application) - Change of use of buildings and land and moving a section of fence.  The Planning Committee Objected to this application on the grounds of increased HGV and vehicular traffic through the village).  No decision has been made by SCDC, to date.
District Cllr Bryan Hall Report
SCDC is committed to working ever more closely with Town & Parish Councils and the term Partnerships is constantly used,.

I am hoping that this “partnership” will evolve into agreeing a satisfactory relationship with the Wickham Market Parish Council regarding  car parking terms and conditions. I am still hoping for a free hour on all car parks as well as a reduced charge  staff section on the long stay behind Crafers Car Park,this is being considered by the SCDC officers and Cabinet members.

The Hill Car Park  worn areas have been  resurfaced and the lining undertaken.

Suffolk Coastal Services have also recently repaired the uneven slabs close to the Health Centre where several pedestrians have fallen over.

A policy of pre-payment towards SCDC Planning Officer guidance/help  for pre Planning application is being introduced,this advice had always been free.

I am working with SCDC Officers and the Parish Council to encourage the continual use as a Pub for the George which was sold at auction for £62k to, I understand, a London based buyer.

It will be good to have the High  Court settlement agreed once and for all ,possibly due by January 2015,for the BT Martlesham  Adastral Park planning proposal for 2000 houses.If this application is not approved by the High Court then  many Parishes will  be asked to see what extra housing they can take over the next 10 years.

The hundred or so houses being built at present around Wickham means that we have for the time  being,and possibly up to 2027. met the District Councils "Strategic Target";. It is good to see work progressing on the major revamp & refurbishment of the 31 flats to rent via Flagship in Deben Court.

The Parish Council and Partnership are working on the provision of  welcome packs for new residents to Wickham especially to encourage use of the local shops and services.

.I hope all readers will take part in the soon to be launched  by the Parish Council, the Wickham Market Parish Plan,and especially note and advise  what leisure and sport facilities they would like to see improved in Wickham using some of the substantial pot of   WMPC&SCDC "Play Space" money.

A new Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) is to be  introduced from April 2015 to replace the old S106 building levy,more about this in future editions.
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